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body

BACKGROUND:  The City Council, at its meeting of May 11, 2010, approved deferred 

construction for paving improvements in connection with Canaan Acres Addition subject to 

receipt of payment in cash/certificate of deposit.  Canaan Acres Addition includes one lot 

consisting of 3.28 acres.  The deferred construction involved the future widening of Franklin 

Road to meet the City’s arterial street width requirements.  A certificate of deposit was 

submitted by the owners, Randy and Lisa Martin in the amount of $19,073.50.
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Master Continued (GID-1920-76)

DISCUSSION:  The widening of Franklin Road at this location has not been completed and 

cannot be effectively completed due to the lack of similar, continuous improvements in the area .  

It is staff’s opinion that the widening of Franklin Road from Porter Avenue to east of 12th 

Avenue NW is best accomplished as a complete corridor project.  However, a project to widen 

and improve Franklin Road is not in the City’s current 5-year Capital Improvement Program.

Section 19-602(B)(7) of the Code of the City of Norman states that “If construction of the 

deferred facility has not commenced within ten (10) years from the date of deferment, then the 

cost paid or the certificate of deposit may be returned upon action of the Council upon written 

request of the payor.”  Because ten (10) years have passed since submittal of the deferred 

construction payment, the owner has now requested that the City release the obligation and 

return the cash surety.

Although most of the properties fronting Franklin Road are developed, this is the only platted 

property that has gone through the deferral process.  The original Ordinance O-7677-15 was 

adopted by City Council on October 26, 1976.

RECOMMENDATION:  City staff has concluded the following options are available to the City 

Council regarding this matter: 

1. Release the cash surety.

2. Retain the cash surety indefinitely.  This option places the burden on the owner by 

requiring a financial obligation beyond what was intended through the deferral process. 

3. Require the construction of paving improvements for Franklin Road.  However, there are 

no existing improvements to connect to which was the purpose of the deferral.

Considering all circumstances and available information, City staff recommends release 

of the cash surety.
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